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The purpose of this Informational Letter (INF) is to inform local departments of social services of 

the change in policy, effective January 1, 2023, related to former foster care (FFC) youth 

Medicaid benefit (i.e., no income test until age 26) for individuals who were in foster care under 

the responsibility of another state. This update is required by the federal Substance Use-

Disorder Prevention that Promotes Opioid Recovery and Treatment for Patients and 

Communities Act of 2018 (SUPPORT Act).  

Previously, districts were advised in GIS 17 MA/15, “Out-of-State Former Foster Care,” that 

applicants under age 26 on NY State of Health who answered “yes” to being in foster care, at 

age 18 in another state, would no longer be offered Medicaid benefits without regard to income, 

until age 26. 

Due to the SUPPORT Act, New York State will again offer the out-of-state FFC Medicaid benefit 

to youth formerly in foster care, from other states, who turned 18 on or after January 1, 2023. 

Districts should advise new applicants who were in foster care at or after the age of 18 in 

another state, who turned 18 on or after January 1, 2023, to apply through NY State of Health 

for an eligibility determination and indicate their former foster care status.  

NY State of Health language has been updated to reflect the new rule. New language has been 

added to the NY State of Health eligibility decision notice instructing former foster care youth 

who were in foster care under the responsibility of another state to call customer service. NY 

State of Health Customer Service has been instructed to verify the individual’s former foster 

care and Medicaid status from the other state with the applicant.  

Please note this change will not affect Medicaid coverage for former foster care youth who were 

discharged from New York State foster care. When a foster care youth is placed out-of-state, 

while remaining in New York State’s foster care program, they will qualify for the FFC benefit if 

they return to NY State provided, they aged out of foster care.  

 
Please direct any questions to your Local District Support Liaison. 
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Amir Bassiri, Medicaid Director 

     Office of Health Insurance Programs 
 

 


